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Ladies Breakfast 
Mardi Gras Theme



2016 MIdwinter Meeting-New Orleans, LA
And, did we have fun? You becha!
Look at all the smiles! We rode the
Natchez on the Mississippi...danced on
Burbon Street...viewed dazzling Mardi
Gras Floats...had brunch at the Court of
Two Sisters...visited colonial mansions...
listened to real New Orleans jazz and
cajun fiddles...tasted exotic creole
dishes and french cuisine...prayed in
America's oldest cathedral...rode in
horse drawn carriages...took a zillion
photographs. We munched on all kinds
of snacks and enjoyed libations on a
grand scale, shook a thousand hands,
gave and got lots of hugs at "hospitality"
every night. We had a Ball and both
Lady Betty and myself thank you for
the opportunity to serve you; and,
for those who could not attend, we
look forward to seeing you at the
next Imperial in Tampa in July!

Commodore Elect
Ray Desrochers
proudly displays the
Mardi Gras Hat he
won by "picking the
baby out of the King
Cake!"

It was "all aboard "on the Steamship[p Natchez as we plied the Mississippi!

Lady Hope Dunn
and all the ladies
enjoyed the good
company, food

and music aboard
the steam ship

Natchez!

PIC Bob FeustelTreasurer Don Vos



A "BANG UP" 2016 MIdwinter General Meeting

It was "all aboard "on the Steamship[p Natchez as we plied the Mississippi!

Maison Dupuy Serves up succulent dishes for Ladies' Breakfast!

Real productivity and growth were
reported at the 2016 Bi-Annual
Meeting: Our newly elected Fleet
Captain Bill Davis reported on the
recent addition of 18 new members
with several from the West Coast and
Canada; Newly elected Rear Commo-
dore Larry Tipton announced the
appointment of two new District
Commodores for the the the North
West. Larry is attracting new younger
Nobles througn the use of FaceBook;
PIC Lou Metz presented our new By-

many of the Temples in the Gulf
Coast to support the establish-ment
of new clubs/Mariner units in their
areas; many informal sessions were
held in the hospitality suite at
which a number of subjects were
discussed including: appointment of
a financial committee charged with
developing a new plan to increase
investment income; use of elec-
tronics to improve communications
with our membership, Shrines and
Lodges. It was a great meeting!

Laws proposal for approval which
will be submitted to Imperial for
approval in July; a proposal to
combine two Wells Fargo accounts
in to one was approved; Vice Com-
modore Ray Desrochers announced
that we would have two boats in the
forth-coming Imperial Parade in
Tampa. (Also, there are still rooms
left for the Tampa Meeting, but the
trip to Mexico is almost filled); Rear
Commodore Gerald Deacon reported
he is preparing a plan to interest

In spite of the rain, the moments when the sun
was shining in the lovely courtyard of our char-
ming hotel, the Maison Dupuy, made you think
that you were dining in an elegant French cafe
in Paris – resplendent with trees, gardens, a
lovely pool and even unique canopied beds to
relax on after taking your swim! Unfortunately,
the weather did not lend itself to swimming,
but dining there beside a bubbling fountain
under strings of light was like being in another
world. A splendid welcome to New Orleans!
Our hospitality room had a wrap-around bal-
cony with the typical New Orleans wrought
iron fencing (introduced by the Spanish during
their short reign in New Orleans) with beads
hanging over them just like Mardi Gras.

We gathered together there to wait out the torna-
do that passed by. A great time for laughter and
getting to know each other. That was just one eve-
ning! The rest was full of adventure – cruising,
dining and dancing to Jazz on the Natchez steam-
boat on the Mississippi, listening to the real New
Orleans jazz and Cajun fiddles on Bourbon street
(some of us danced too), catching beads, touring
the floats, tasting exotic Creole dishes and French
cuisine, riding in horse drawn carriages, touring
North America’s oldest cathedral, shopping in the
French Market, a plantation tour. The best was
brunch at the exquisite Court of Two Sisters.

I hope all enjoyed it as much as we did!
Thanks to all who joined us! .
See you in Tampa, Lady Betty



By-laws
of

The International Association
of

Shrine Yacht Clubs

Adopted: ________________

ARTICLE I
Name

This name of this organization shall be the “INTERNATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF SHRINE YACHT CLUBS (also: “IASYC” 
and “ASSOCIATION)” a non-profit organization as defined by Shriners International.	

ARTICLE II
Purpose

The purposes of this Association are:
		  1. To associate members from Temples of Shriners International having a common love and 				  
     	     appreciation of boating by providing a practical means to foster fraternal and social relation				        	
    ships between them.
		  2. To promote activities and communications between and among Shrine yachting and boating 			 
	     	     groups.
		  3. To organize and coordinate yacht club participation at Shrine conventions.
		  4. To develop maximum publicity at national and regional levels for Shrine yachting activities.
		  5. To promote cordiality and good fellowship among its members and to encourage its members to 			 
     	      abide by recognized yachting traditions, customs and etiquette.
		  6. To assist Shine temples in the organization of yachting oriented groups. 
                	 7. To promote the interest of the Shrine and its philanthropy.

ARTICLE III
Structure

The International Association of Shrine Yacht Clubs shall be comprised of regional districts or areas as generally outlined by 
Shriners International Regional districts and areas may be changed by the Association Bridge Officers with the consent of the 
membership at a regular meeting.  Association Bridge Officers shall be composed of the elected Association officers.

ARTICLE IV
Membership

Members must be Nobles in good standing in their respective Temples and may also be members of boating units within their 
Temples. Boating units are variously known as yacht clubs, mariner units or boat clubs, etc. Membership shall be open to any 
member of Shriners International upon proper application and payment of dues. There may be classes of membership as estab-
lished by the Association Bridge Officers with the consent of the membership at a regular meeting.

ARTICLE V
Dues

Dues for membership in the Association shall be such amount as may, from time to time, be set at the Annual Meeting held 
during a Shriners International Meeting.

Dear IASYC Members, please review these By-Laws, if you have any comments please let me know immediately.  These 
will be submitted to Imperial for approval and voted on in July.
										          Thank You 
										          Lou Metz , PIC



ARTICLE VI
Officers

Association officers shall consist of one each of the following:
		  Commodore
		  Vice Commodore
		  Rear Commodore
		  Fleet Captain
		  Secretary
		  Treasurer
And may consist of more than one of each of the following.
		  International Past Commodores
		  District Commodores
The positions of Secretary and Treasurer may be either elected or appointed.

Insignia of rank worn by each officer named above on shirt epaulets or collars only is as follows:
		  Commodore		  four stars
		  Vice Commodore       three stars
		  Rear Commodore	 two stars	
		  Fleet Captain		  Anchor
		  International Past Commodore     four stars
		  District Commodore	 one star
		  Secretary		  crossed quills
		  Treasurer		  bank emblem

ARTICLE VII
Meetings

The Association shall hold at least one meeting during the Shriners International Session each year. Additionally, one 
mid-Winter meeting shall be held each year at the call of the Commodore or his designate who will specify the time and 
place. The mid-winter meeting must be held within the jurisdiction of a Temple of Shriners International..   

ARTICLE VIII
Distribution of Assets After Termination

No member of the Association shall have any interest in or title to the assets of the Association. In the event of dissolu-
tion of the Association, voluntarily or involuntarily, the assets of the Association shall, after all outstanding bills are paid 
in full, vest in and become the property of the Shriners International.

ARTICLE IX
Amendments

These By-Laws may be amended by a two-thirds (2/3) vote of the membership at either the Annual Meeting or 
mid-winter Meeting or a meeting called specifically for the purpose of voting on any amendment or modification. Due 
notice of the proposed  vote together with a true copy of the matter to be voted upon shall be sent either by U.S. Mail, 
electronic transmission or inclusion in the Shrine Yachtsman publication to each member of record at least sixty (60) 
days prior to the date of the meeting.     

Amendments shall be forwarded to the Imperial Recorder for approval prior to final adoption. Final adoption by the 
Association will be upon receipt of approval by Shriners International.



William (Bill) Kennedy, Commodore
   PC  (Khedive),
(757)463-4540/billkennedy6@verizon.net

Raymond Desrochers, Commodore Elect
   PC (Bektash)
   (603)934-5198/des.hov@gmail.com

Gerald Deacon, Vice Commodore Elect
   PC (Bahia)
   (352)308-7091/jddeacon@aol.com

Larry Tipton PP,  Rear Commodore 
    Elect PC ( Al Bedoo)
   tpeddler@hotmail.com

William Davis, Fleet Captain Elect
   PC (Rispah)
   (812) 449-4637
   billdavis799@yahoo.com
   
Don Vos, Secretary/Treasurer
   PC (Sahib)
   941-685-2488/buntrcb@aol.com Deadline for the next 

Yachtsman is May, 20th 

How IASYC began...

    It was organized in 1971 by represen-
tatives from the MAASYC representing 
a number of Shrine Yacht Clubs whose 
members were affiliated with the boating 
fraternity. It is a fraternal, self supporting 
Shrine boating association dedicated to the 
furtherance of the aims of Shrinedom. It has 
grown from its infancy on the East Coast to 
all 50 states and many foreign countries. Its 
expansion continues with no end in sight. It 
is considered by many to be the most family 
oriented premier organization in all Shrine-
dom!                                        

   IASYC Executive Aide
   William (Bill) Davis (Hadi/Rizpah)
   812-449-4637
  
   IASYC Chaplain Emeritus
   Bob Stanley, PC (Al Koran)
  (412)831-7878/iasyc825@comcast.net

   IASYC Fleet Surgeon
  Bruce R. Elder, MD (Alee)
  (912)598-5377/belder2053@aol.com

   IASYC Legal Advisor
   Steve Ripsta  (Hadi)
   (812) 482-6414  rl011@frontier.com

   IASYC Publisher/Editor/
   Distributor/WebMaster
  Lonnie Ramos, PP/PIC/
  PC MAASYC (Almas)
  (301)787-5624/Fax: (301) 627-1580
  lonlramos@aol.com

  APPOINTED OFFICERS:   2015-16 BRIDGE

     Please send all updates, photo’s, articles 
and Fliers to me.  
     If you can please send photo’s in a jpg 
format and any articles in a word format. 
     See you all in July for Imperial and 
IASYC Summer Meeting           
     Lonnie

Schedule for the Yachtman for 2016-2017
Issues:  June - Bills last issue, advertise 
Ray’s Summer Meeting (Imperial) and 
Mid-Winter ( Cabo San Lucas)
              Sept. - Ray’s first issue, advertise 
Mid-Winter (Cabo San Lucas) and Jerry’s 
Summer Meeting (Imperial)
	   Dec.- Advertise Ray’s Mid-Winter 
(Cabo San Lucas) Jerry’s Summer Meeting 
(Imperial)
              March 2017 -  Advertise Jerry’s 
Summer Meeting (Imperial) and Mid - Win-
ter (The Villages)
	   June - Ray’s last issue, advertise 
Jerry’s Summer Meeting (Impeiral ) and 
Mid-Winter (The Villages)

  Lonnie Ramos  PP/PIC (Almas)
  301-787-5624
  Fax: 301-627-1580
  lonlramos@aol.com

  Yachtsman Editor/Publisher/
   Distributor/Web Master

   
   Harold R. Keene  1986-87 (Rameses)	 Tom Magnuson 2004-05 (El Jebel) 
  Ontario, Canada				   Lyndon, KS 

   Vern Beard 1988-89 (Al Kader) 		  Charles Downing 2005-06 (Khedive)
   Portland, OR				    Norfolk, VA

   Jack Tate 1989-90 (Zem Zem) 		   Ronnie Markham , PP 2006-07 (Hadi)  
   Singer Is., FL				    Newberg, IN

   Paul Voight, PP 1992-93 (Mahi) 		  Richard Markson 2007-08 (Al Bahr) 
   Port St. Luci, FL			   Indio, CA
		
   Issac Mizachi 1993-94 (Crescent) 	 Daniel Dyle  2009-10 (Amara) 
   Ft. Lauderdale, FL			   Stuart, FL

   Bob Stanley 1998-99 (Al Koran) 		 Klaus Reinwarth, 2010-11 (Amara) 
   Bethel Park, PA				   Key West, FL:

   Mike Nord 2000-01 (Ben Ali) 		  Robert Omer, 2011-2012 (Temple)
   San Francisco, CA			   Anthem, AZ
	
   Robert Dancey 2001-02 (Murat)    	 Lonnie Ramos, PP,2012-2013 (Almas) 
   Indianaoplis, IN			   Upper Marlboro, MD

   Chester Dunn 2002-03 (Bektash} 	 Don Gortowski, 2013-14 (Cresent)
   Durham, NH				    West Dupford, N
	
   Lou Metz 2003-04 (Tripoli) 		  Bob Feustel  2014-15 ( Amara)
   Greendale, WI				    Loxachatchee, FL
  

 PIC BOARD OF DIRECTORS



2015 HAS COME TO A CLOSE 

2015 has come to a close and IASYC has just had the best year ever! Being a member of IASYC 
should be a high in your life, as it has been in ours.  Lady Betty and I have had a great year as 
we traveled for IASYC. We visited and met associates in many states within the United States, 
Canada, Mexico, United Kingdom, South America, and the Virgin Islands.  

We have to remember that the Masonic Family is vital for membership development. With our 
enthusiasm we can keep the Masonic family growing. Personally, being a member of IASYC, 
the most family oriented Premier organization, gives me enthusiasm as I speak about the 
Masonry each and every day to friends. During this past year, I introduced four of my friends 
into Masonry, and three became IASYC members. Let’s not forget to introduce all of our 
friends into Masonry as it will change their lives. 

IASYC Members and Mariners/Yacht Clubs sponsor or assist Temples in activities. In 2015, 
IASYC assisted Masonic Lodge and Order of Eastern Star open house events.  Fundraising 
events were also on the rise.  A recent one-day fundraising event held in Kentucky using 
Boston Butts raised $900 for their Temple, and another weekend event held in Indiana raised 
over $200 for their Temple. Others events were held in Toronto Canada, Detroit, Michigan, 
and New Hampshire. Fundraising activities with other Shriners are also beneficial in recruiting 
Nobles into IASYC. 

This past year stands alone as being the greatest year in new membership. We continue to 
grow as a result of the Benefits and enthusiasm among our members. We on the Bridge are 
only appointed Officers and without the members’ support and positive attitude we would not 
have a productive Club. 

THANK YOU MEMBERS! 

RECRUIT… RECRUIT…RECRUIT 

Have you used your National/Enterprise Car Rental yet? 
Customer #L352703 PIN #INP 

Lady Betty and I will see you in Tampa in July! 

Commodore Elect, Raymond E. Desrochers

Attitude is a little thing that makes a big difference between success and failure.

 Commodore Elect Ray Desrochers Send Greetings  



       

                                               			   The Yachtsman 
Published quarterly by IASYC.  All issues are sent electronically to those with e-mails.  Printed issues are mailed to 
all other members.  All issues will be visable on the IASYC Web site. at www.iasyc.org.  
  
  Lonnie Ramos  PP/PIC/PC MAASYC-
  IASYC Editor/Publisher/WebMaster   
  301-787-5625 or 301-448-8880   Fax; 301 627-1580
  E-mail; lonlramos@aol.com

Note: Editorial material submitted may occasionally be changed to meet space requirements 
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 Places We Have Been for Mid-Winter!

     FLORIDA           	   CALIFORNIA          FOREIGN 
    Key West                   San Diego            San Juan - 2013   
    Ft Lauderdale            Martinez                    	
    Plantation Keys         Elk Grove                	
    Orlando 					      
    Bradenton		         	    	                 
    Marathon - 2015	  OTHER
    Ft. Myers 		  Scottsdale AZ - 2012   
    Punta Gorda 	 Mobile, AL - 2010      		      		
    Singer Islands	 Portland
    Tampa - 2014	 New Orleans, LA 2016
    Sarasota                  Newburgh			 
                                                    South Padre Island - 2006 

WELCOME
 NEW MEMBERS

We cordially Welcome all of you Aboard. 
IASYC bridging the gap from the East coast to the 

West Coast and in between.

     Fedrico Berairo - Cabo San Lucas
     Vincente Carrisoza - Cabo San Lucas  
      Scott Clafin - Tadmor
     Melvin Clark
     Wayne Durieux - Aladdin
     John Knight - Rizpah
     Paul Lester	- Araba
     Christian Muaino - Cabo San Lucas
     Steven Owens - Khedive
     Ramon Rodriguez - Al Bahr
     Angel Rodriguez Vargus - Al Bahr
     Joe Winn - Rizpah
     Walter Young - Bektash
     Neil Webb - Al Azhar
     Kenny Cravens - Omar Shrine
     Imp. Sir Jerry Gantt - Arabia
     Mike Zeller - Hadi
     Herman Seibert - Al Bedoo
     George Blickenstaff - Calam
     Kerry Dubuque - Hadi
     Dale Thomas - Hadi
     Curtis Johnston - Rizpah
     Chris Rothschild - Hadi
     Jeff Raben - Hadi
     Dwaine Mullen - Hadi
     Kyle Wallace - Hadi
     Roger Rist - Bektash
     Richard Juve - Bektash
     Gene Trasti - Ben Ali
           

*  Major Events  *
Coming Soon!

     2016  Summer Meeting - Tampa
	  (July 3rd - July 7th)

     2017   Mid-Winter Meeting  Cabo San Lucas  
                (February 14 - 17, 2017)
	
     2017   Summer Meeting - Daytona Beach
                (July 9 - 13th) 
           
     2018   Mid-Winter - The Villages, FL. 
               (Date TBD)
     
     2018   Summer Meeting - Daytona Beach
                 (July 15th - 19th)  
	
     2019   Mid-Winter - TBD

 



Report from Secretary/Treasurer  Don Vos PP and his Lady Carol

4488 Highland Park 
Sarasota, Fl. 34235 
Phone 941-371-5757 
email ​donvosiasyc@aol.com 

Mariners and Yachtsmen
Nobles,
     Well it is a great time for a leap year.  Another day helps when we need to catch up with your Secretaries duties. 
Things have been a little hectic lately with our New Orleans Mid-Winter meeting.  It came off really good and the side 
trips were very enlightening.
     Our new membership program is almost on line and it looks to be a lot of help in the information for each noble.  
We can do a lot of new things as well as take care of the dues more efficiently.  Please if you have not sent your dues 
in, send it in as soon as possible, still only $20.00 and you can use PayPal by going to our web site at www.iasyc.org 
and clicking on our tab for dues.  Coming up we will have our next meeting at Imperial in Tampa, Fl., you will find the 
information in this Issue of the Yachtsmen.
     Our shrine Mariner unit has been very busy.  We had our Change of Watch in January, also we have a social with 
our ladies every month.  Our Ladies have formed a lady’s luncheon group which meets every month to help our unit 
keep every noble interested in the Mariner Unit.  We must keep the Ship going in the right direction.
Brothers: let’s keep the fun in our Association, it’s very important.
YITF
Don Vos
Sec/Treas.
IASYC

Bridge and General Meeting, New Orleans 2016 
The meeting was called to order by our Commodore, Bill Kennedy at 09:19 AM, February 22, 2016.  
We had all the Bridge accounted for, 7 Past International Commodores, and 8 Nobles present.  
The invocation was given by PIC Charles Downing  
The minutes of the prior meeting was given by Sec/Treas Don Vos. and Approved with a motion by Bill Kennedy, and Seconded 
by Ray Desrochers, and approved by the bridge.  
The financial report was given by Don Vos and approved by a motion from PIC Lonnie Ramos and seconded by PIC Lou Metz. 
and approved by the bridge.  
We then went into the general meeting by a motion by PIC Chet Dunn. and seconded by PIC Lonnie Ramos, approved by all.  
On nominations for the meeting in Tampa, July, 2016.  
Recommended for Fleet Captain Noble William Davis. 
	 Rear Commodore Noble Larry Tipton.  
	 Vice Commodore Noble Gerald Deacon. 
	 Commodore Noble Ray  Desrochers, 
We then covered the insurance policy for our Mid Winter Meetings, and asked the Bridge to offer any thing for the good of the 
order. 
Noble Ray Desrochers agenda for the mid winter meeting in 2017 at Cabo San Lucas he has two rooms left.  
For the upcoming Tampa General Meeting He has rooms for $129.00 plus taxes and we will have two Floats in the Parade 
Noble William Davis gave  a brief discussion on gaining new members in IASYC, If you do not ask, you will not know, and also 
getting younger members. 
Noble Gerald Deacon, gave a report on Daytona Beach, Hotel is set but he is having trouble on transportation. The Villages are 
all set for the Mid-Winter Meeting for 2018, He asked if any one knew the Shrines in the Gulf Coast area,  they seem  not to have 
Mariners or Yacht Club units. 
Noble Larry Tipton, Talked about development of IASSYC in the N.W. and other areas. New fliers showing more younger nobles 
as members of IASYC.  He also relayed about using Face Book in attracting new and younger nobles. PIC Chet Dunn motioned 
to do this.                                                                     
    									         Continue on PG. 13



Egypt Temple Shrine,Tampa, FL Marriott, Tampa Bay Downtown 

Sunday July 3rd 
Registration  

Imperial Market Place 
Church Service at Imperial 

Hospitality Room 

Monday July 4 
Imperial Market Place 
Bridge, General Meeting 
Ladies Breakfast 
Lunch on your own 
Night Parade 
Dinner on your own 
Hospitality Room 

Tuesday July 5th 
Trip to Egypt Temple 
Lunch at Temple 
Trip to Shrine Center 
Davis Isle Yacht Club 
Dinner on your own 
Hospitality Room 

Wednesday July 6th 
Self-guided Tours 
Installation of Bridge Officers 
Banquet Luncheon 
Self-guided Tours 
West Shore Yacht Club 
Hospitality 
 
Thursday July7th 
Check-out 

Watch for the Murph and the Amara Float!! 

Looking forward to seeing you in Tampa. 





Tuesday, February 14th
Ray & Betty arrive at Marina Fiesta 

to Greet Guests

Wednesday February 15th
IASYC Guests Arrive
Registration in Lobby 12:00 – 9:00 pm
Drinks available at Poolside Café
Lunch on your own
Cocktails at Pool Side Bar & Restaurant
Dinner on your own 

Thursday February 16th
Bridge Officer’s Meeting
General Business Meeting
Ladies Breakfast
Lunch on your own
Afternoon on your own
Cocktails
Dinner on your own

Marina Fiesta Resort and Spa

Guest Room

(IASYC) 
Winter Meeting 
Schedule 2017

FiveLocal Restaurants to 
enjoy (All Inclusive)

Friday, February 17th
Breakfast on your own
Lunch on your own
Dinner: 5 Course meal at

Baja Lobster Restaurant

See You in
Carbo San Lucas
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Bridge and General Meeting, New Orleans 2016   Continues from PG.  9

PIC Noble Lonnie Ramos talked about the new membership program, and the Web Site. 
PIC Noble Lou Metz talked about the new By-Laws for IASYC.  We need 60 days notice for the advertising of the new 
By-Laws. It was motioned by Noble James Hall with additions and corrections to the new By-Laws, and seconded  by 
PIC Noble Robert Feustel, and motion carried. It was motioned by PIC Robert Omer to combine the two Wells Fargo 
accounts, one checking and one savings, Seconded by PIC Chet Dunn, motion carried. 
Approved the new Bridge for 2016-2017 on a motion from PIC Chet Dunn, and seconded by PIC Noble Robert Feustel 
Motion to adjourn By Commodore William Kennedy, 11:50 AM. 
Respectfully submitted by Donald Vos, Sec/Treas. IASYC March 1, 2016.

         The week before the parade we worked as volunteers to help decorate the International Shrine Float, “FEZZY 
RACES TO ADVENTURE”, which received the Tournament Volunteers Award (best floral design of Parade theme 
under 35 feet in length).  The Al Malaikah Shrine hosted a New Year’s Eve event honoring Imperial Potentate Jerry G. 
Grant and First Lady Lisa Grant at the Pasadena Masonic Temple in Pasadena, CA.  On New Year’s Day, “the highlight 
of the week,” we attended the Tournament of Roses Parade, and on January 2nd we had the privilege of attending the 
Rose Parade Post-Parade Showcase of Floats for a close-up look at the participating floats. 
Our visit to the Rose Parade and the Pasadena area was a delightful experience, and we sincerely thank Ill Sir Sid 
Leutholtz and Lady Margaret of Ben Ali Shrine and Ill Sir Terry Erlandson and Lady Bert of Aahmes Shrine for their 
hard work and attention to detail which made the whole trip “a dream come true.” 

Wishing you all a happy and prosperous 2016! Betty Hovey-Desrochers  

 “Love to the Rescue” is a beautiful phrase and one which has special meaning 
to Ray and me after our memorable visit to the 127th Tournament of Roses 
Parade in Pasadena, CA, where we celebrated the New Year events as guests of 
Ben Ali Shrine (Sacramento, CA) and Aahmes Shrine (Livermore, CA).   

Vice Commodore’s  Lady Betty sends her greeetings

    We had a great time, even if the weather did not cooperate.  New Orleans is a great place to visit with lots of history 
and good food.
 Since so many of the Shrine Centers in the Southeast do not have boating clubs, I contacted the president of the Dixie 
Shrine Association.  I spoke with their president Sam Butler and sent him information about IASYC.  Unfortunately his 
meeting was being held in the same week we were in New Orleans.  I spoke with Sam upon my return from New Orle-
ans, he brought the subject up regarding joining IASYC and was turned down.  So I guess I will have to contact each of 
the Shrine centers (13 in all) in hopes we can develope some kind of boat club.
     I also contaced the Villages Shrine Club, spoke with their president regarding a boat club, many of their members 
have boats, I have not heard back from him to date.
     Finally I have the 2017 Imperial in Daytona, FL. in place and plan to have a dinner at Ponce Inlet Restaurant Marina 
on Monday.
Hope to see many of you in Daytona in 2017 for Imperial and 2018 in The Villages for Mid-Winter

Jerry Deacon
Vice Commodore Elect

Greetings from Jerry Deacon,
     I hope all is well.  Just returned from 
the Mid-Winter Meeting in New Orleans.  
Thanks to our Commodore Bill and his Lady 
Betty.  

Jerry Deacon (Bahia)
5135 Indian Ocean Loop
Tavares, FL.  32778-9257
H : 352-343-4031
C::: 352-308-7091
E-Mail:  jddeacon@aol.com

A message from the Rear Commodore Elect Jerry Deacon 



Windbreaker Jacket`		  Avaitor Shirt  
        $30/$35			   (15.5-18.5)
				        $27.00

           
               Cap		            Knit Sport Shirt
            $12.00		           S,M,L,XL $25.00
			        XXL, XXXL $35.00

 
   

SHIP’S COMMISSARY

            		

        
       Sew on Patch         	       Fez Tassel Holder  	         Belt Buckle
         2 7/8 $3.00	        	             $20.00                     Gold/color enamel  
          8” $24.00					               $15.00                   
     	

     

   
          Bolo Tie                      54” White Web Belt             American Patch   
           $15.00	                  Brass Buckle $10.00             2” X 3”  $4.00              
                                               Silver Buckle $6.00                                        	
	   
                                                                                  

     IASYC Burgee  	       IASYC Flag                Masonic Mariners Flag
        (12” x 18”)                        (12”X15”)  	                           $24.00
           $24.00	                          $15.00                         

 
 

 

 

 

Name:________________________________________________________________________________________________

Address:___________________________________________________ City:________________________________________

State:________________Zip:_____________

   Order:	 Item: _____________________________		  Price:  $____________________

		  Item:______________________________		  Price:  $____________________

		  Item:______________________________		  Price:  $____________________

								            	 Shipping; $_________________

							                        Total: $______________________

SPECIAL!!!

Caps: Buy One Get One Free
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Also view on line the products listed below at www.iasyc.org.  Mail your order requests to IASYC 
            Include Postage and Handling with your order:  These shipping rates or USA rates only,,,,,

 Make Payments payable to IASYC                    	 Add $5.25 S&H for orders up to $15.00                                       
	 C/O Noble David Harris			   Add $9.80 S&H for orders $15.01 to $30.00  
	 Quarter Master				    Add $13.00 S&H for orders $30.01 to $70.00
	 19078 Midway Blvd					   
	 Port Charlotte, FL 33948-9612
	 Phone 1-941-629-0144



Mid-Winter, New Orleans, LA
 



Paul O. Boling          Passed:  February 16, 2016
Rodney H. Grove     Passed:  February 16, 2016
Mason McKeel         Passed:   ?
               
                                Vera Gortowski - Wife of PIC Don Gortowski - Passed July 15, 2015 
                                 She was a Past Commodore of Top of the Bay and Chesapeake Bay Yacht Club Association

     Obituary Donald A. Myers
     Donald A. Myers, age 86, of Bridgeville, DE, passed away on Monday, December 14, 2015 at Nanticoke Memorial Hos-
pital in Seaford, DE. He was born in Washington, D.C., on July 28, 1929, son of the late John and Helen (Mosley) Myers. 
     Following an extensive period of time in the private sector, Mr. Myers enjoyed a career with the Department of Housing 
and Urban Development, retiring as a Division Director. He married the love of his life, Betty, on January 31, 1953 in Alex-
andria, VA.
     During his leisure, Mr. Myers loved fishing on the Chincoteague waters, golfing with friends or working on puzzles. He 
participated in many organizations including Shriners International, Tall Cedars of Lebanon of North America, Scottish Rite 
of Freemasonry, Almas Yacht Club in Washington D.C. and International Association of Shrine Yacht Clubs. He also volun-
teered much of his time at the Shriners Hospitals for Children as a driver.
     Mr. Myers will be dearly missed by his family and those who knew him.
     In addition to his parents, Mr. Myers was preceded in death by his two brothers, Robert and David Myers and a sister, 
Barbara Raley. He is survived by his loving wife of 62 years, Betty (Hatton) Myers of Bridgeville, DE; a son, John J. Myers 
and his wife Cecilia of Stevensville, MD; a daughter, Janice M. Grill and her husband John R. of Dayton, OH; a granddaughter, Kimber-
ly Grill of Glen Burnie, MD; a grandson, John W. Grill of Dayton, OH; a sister, Frances Martin of Kensington, MD; and many nieces, 
nephews and great grandchildren.

We pray you fair winds and following seas 
forever to all those who have passed on.

     I am forwarding to you a picture of one of the early 
years.  When the IASYC was forming! NOTE the 
date on the Bell Plaque! at that time we had all of the 
Charter Members purchase this Bell Plaque for $200 
to Finance the Organization start up const. I have more 
Plaques in the late 60’s which I purchased also.  I am 
sending this little bit of History for your persual and 
mainly to point out our first Commodore’s.  Spelling of 
his last name.  I want to Complement you on the won-
derful work you and all the officers from the various 
Shrine Clubs for keeping the Legacy of IASYC alive 
and well!  I am in my 90th year and from one of the 
orignal Charter Member wish you continued success 
for many years to come......
      
  Fraternally,
  Bill Jayne SALAAM YC (Commodore 1972)
  PS,  My Three Sons also are members of the IASYC 
and were active keeping the SALAAM YC alive for 
many years! 

1971-73 Karl Benning, Jr.
1974-75 Warren Benser
1975-75 Edward Penberthy
1976-77 Dr. T.A. Miller 
1977-78 Walter Faust
1978-79 Clarence Cooper  
1979-80 Harry W. Bendall   
1980-81 Jerry Bigelow    
1981-82 Saul “Bud” Steel  
1982-83 Philip Le. R. Loomis    
1983-84 Harold“Hal”Almquist   
1984-85 George A. Frohlick  
1985-86 Waldo C. Hersom, PP  
1987-88 Martin Wiener 
1988-89 B.E. “Jack” Tate III  
1990-91 Dennis Swarmer 
1991-92 Art Nystrom  
1994-95 Frank Wyble, Jr.  
1995-96 James H Woods 
1996-97 Dr. Robert S. Bodenstein, 33°, PP   
1997-98 Ron Gilbert 
1999-00 Ottmar Bobsien  
2008-09  J. Ken Wendt   

  Deceased Past IASYC Commodores



Fleet Captain Larry Tipton sends his greeetings

Larry Tipton  (Al Bedoo)
P.O. Box 1368
Columbus, MT.   59019
Fax:  406-322-8699
E-Mail:  tpeddler@hotmail.com

Greetings from the Pacific Northwest and Frozen Montana,

     Winter may be over for most of the country but here in Montana there is not a lot of mercury showing on the thermometer.  
In a couple of weeks from this writing I will be heading to N’arlens for the winter meeting and then my sites are set for Tampa. 
In between time, I will be in Spokane for the Pacific Northwest Shrine Association winter session in Spokane, Washington. This 
is the 7th year that I have served as the Executive Director. I plan on giving a presentation there on IASYC, as well as how to 
form your own Mariner/Yacht Club. There are at least 3 Temples in the PNSA that have expressed interest and so this will be 
my opportunity to seal the deal with them.
     Judy and I are really looking forward to Tampa. We had so much fun with all the members in attendance at our summer 
meeting in Houston last year. Hopefully, there will be an opportunity for us to get some time in on the water there. Maybe even 
get the chance to visit a Yacht Club in the area as Bob Feustel and I did when we were in San Diego for the Recorder Seminar.
     What a great organization within the greatest organization on earth, Shriner’s International. I am so excited to be part of this 
association and help in its growth. I believe the interest is there, the commitment has been made, the Nobility is ready, and we 
have the leadership and members to get the job done.

I look forward to furthering my commitment to the association and some days out on the water. Just got to get the boat out of 
the snowbank.

Fraternally,
Larry Tipton
Fleet Captain

This is the Commodores of the Lake County Shrine Mariners. 
(Bahia Temple)   
         Our unit at our monthly get together we had on November 
17th at Hurricanes in Tavares, Florida The Weather was beautiful!
  Jim Ferrantelli
  Commodore

What’s Happening in your Region!!!

This is a photo of Sam Byer as he is 
our new Master of Strangers Rest 
Lodge # 240 Booneville In.  Sam is a 
very active member of the Hadi Mari-
ners he is also a member of the Rizpah 
Mariners.
A big thumbs up for Sam.

Dave Horn, and Bill Davis with 
Ms. Kentucky

Rizpah Mariners Fund Raiser;
Smoked Boston Butts, very profit-
able.  Boy am I tired.



Advertisements
Fuel dock Proprietor Tom Joysey and Son Nick Joysey 
Miller Marine
24770 E. Jefferson Ave.
St. Clair Shores, Michigan
Phone 586-771-9000
Fuel Dock 586-552-4542
www.millermarina.com

     Miller Marina Fuel Dock ( IASYC Members a 20 cents discount per gallon of 
fuel and a free pump out with $100 of fuel) is located off the shores of Lake St 
Clair, Michigan. Miller Marina is a full service Marina with certified marine Me-
chanics on duty every day of the week. Located in the historical Nautical Mile, 
Miller Marina has been family owned and operated since 1934 making it the first 
boat and storage facility in the area.

BRENTWOOD MARINE
342 TOLLENDAL MILL ROAD
BARRIE, ONTARIO L4N 7S6
PHONE: 705-722-8344
FAX: 705-722-7306
E-MAIL: brentwoodmarine@bellnet.ca 

         Brentwood Marine (5 cents per liter discount) is a pri-
vate Marina located on the south shore of  beautiful 
Kempenfelt Bay on the banks of Lover’s Creek in 
the City of Barrie on Lake Simcoe, just off the Trent 
Severn Waterway Ontario, Canada.  Brentwood Ma-
rine is a full service Marina.  Brentwood Marine has a 
full service department with Certified Marine Mechan-
ics on duty every day of the week.  
	 Brentwood is close to all Amenities;
	   Shopping, Restaurants,galleries
	   Theatre, and much more.

ST PETERSBURG MARINA
500 1st Avenue S.E. 		   
Latitude: 27N 46’ 12.36” – Longitude 82W 37’ 47.38”
St. Petersburg, FL 33701              
Pinellas County
(727) 893-7329 – Toll 
Free1-800-782-8350
Marina Hours: 8: AM – 5:30 PM – 7 Days a Week

IASYC Fleet Captain, Jerry Deacon / St Petersburg 
Manager, David Wirth

     When cruising the warm waters of the Gulf of Mexico, be sure to chart into 
Tampa Bay and our beautiful Municipal Marina! Within steps of the Marina, you’ll 
explore downtown, a collection of unique shops, quaint 
restaurants, beautiful Mediterranean-style architecture, world-class hotels, and more. 
Enjoy a picnic beneath swaying palm trees or take a stroll through a string of  beau-
tifully manicured parks that line the nation’s prettiest
downtown waterfronts.
     St Petersburg invites you to stay a day…a month a season…or even 
a lifetime.
     We offer IASYC members 10% off fuel and Ship’s Store, and a normal dockage 
fee of $1.85 per foot, per day negotiable depending upon length of boat and length 
of stay.  VHF 16 on the point of Demon’s Landing. 

117 2nd Street, Henderson, KY 42420
270-826-1106
Rookies is smoke free throughout our 
entire facility.

10% DISCOUNT OFF YOUR ENTIRE PURCHASE!!
Rookies Sports Bar & Grill features fine dining in a relaxed 
atmosphere in our restaurant. Our specialties include Angus beef 
and fresh 
seafood.
We open at 4:00 pm Monday thru Saturday for 
dinner and drinks. Our menu ranges from fine dining to 
gourmet style. You will always find an energetic sports 
loving crowd in the Sports Bar.   A full menu is available in 
the Sports Bar.

Town & Country Steakhouse, 
downtown Barrie, Ontario
10% discount on entire bill
For the best steaks and seafood in 
Barrie, visit The Town & Country Steakhouse 

For almost 40 years this family owned business has 
been serving Barrie Ontario, Canada the best steaks, 
ribs, seafood and prime rib. Impeccable service in 
a casual atmosphere with excellent menu choices 
makes this the fine dining destination for either lunch 
or dinner in beautiful Downtown Barrie. Weekends 
often see live jazz entertainment. Celebrate your spe-
cial events like anniversaries in front of the fireplace. 
Christmas and birthday parties are always welcome. 
Groups of up to 75 can be accommodated. Free park-
ing on site 

Address: 76 Dunlop St W, Barrie Ontario, Canada 
(705)-726- 5241

http://townandcountrysteakhouse.com

Emerald Aisle available at select locations only. Expedited counter service available at all other locations. The Emerald Club and its services require a signed Master Rental Agreement on file. National, National Car Rental, the “flag”, Emerald Aisle and Emerald Club are trademarks 
of Vanguard Car Rental USA LLC. Enterprise, Enterprise Rent-A-Car, Enterprise Holdings and the “e” logo are trademarks of Enterprise Holdings, Inc.  All other marks are the property of their respective owners. All rights reserved. ©2015 Enterprise Holdings, Inc.  G01457 10.15

Sometimes It’s Business.
Sometimes It’s Personal.

At National: Reference Customer # L352703  
At Enterprise: Reference Customer # L352703 and PIN # INT

Take advantage of  the International Association of   
Shrine Yacht Clubs discount with National Car Rental or  

Enterprise Rent-A-Car whenever you need a rental vehicle.

RESERVE A MIDSIZE.

BYPASS THE COUNTER.

CHOOSE ANY CAR.

 THE EMERALD AISLE ®:
 Three easy steps. One simple choice. 

Choose your own car in three easy steps  
at any of our Emerald Aisle locations.

Experience the Emerald Club®  
and how to use 

To enroll  in Emerald Club, please  
visit nationalcar.com .

1 |

2 |

3 |

Savings  
and service

come standard.
Great rates for both business and leisure rentals

Convenient locations
Free pick-up



 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

   Name__________________________________________________________________

    Temple:_________________________________________________________________

    Address:_________________________________________________________________
   
    City:________________________________________State:________________Zip____________
    
    Phone:__________________________________Wife’s Name:_________________________
    
    Email:__________________________________________________________________	  
    
    Boat Name:______________________________________________________________ 

Deadline for the next 
Yachtsman is May 20th 

Attention all Members;  if you have moved or plan to move, please give the Sec/Treasurer your change of 
address ASAP.  This will assure you of receiving all the IASYC correspondence uninterrupted. We value 
your membership! Thank You!

The Secretary’s at his desk, the Commodore is at the helm, the routine work of the Bridge excites them 
not the least but here’s the picture not so good the treasurer is in tears.  He just made up a list of all the 
members in arrears. If you have overlooked your dues that you were going to pay, please make a check 
now and get it in the mail today!

Please detach and mail with your check!

Please check your dues card to see if you owe.
Please send $20 US Funds to International Treasurer

Don Vos
      4488 Highland Park, Sarasota, FL 34235

2016  DUES 
ARE NOW PAST DUE
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IASYC Yachtsman
13918 Bishops Bequest Road

Upper Marlboro, MD. 20772-6946
PHONE
(301)787-5624 
FAX
(301) 627-1580
EMAIL
lonlramos@aol.com
Visit:  www.iasyc.org
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